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Dear Friends of LARC,

We wish to express our gratitude for your help in making our 2022 Fiscal Year 
a successful and memorable one for LARC, its clients, families, and employees. 
Despite all the challenges we faced, we accomplished many great things, and 
we made many great memories.

As we look to the future, we must remember how our constant ability to adapt 
and evolve has allowed us to be successful and make life-changing moments 
happen each day.  And while the one constant thing in life is change itself, we 
can rest assured that with your help, we will continue to thrive, and make a 
difference in the lives of others.

We are proud to present to you LARC’s Fiscal Year 2022 Annual Report, which 
represents July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022. Enclosed within these pages, 
you will find a snapshot of our client demographics, communities served, 
programmatic and financial highlights, as well as the individuals, businesses, 
and organizations who patronized LARC during that period.

Again thank you for your continued support of our services.

With Gratitude,

Linda Przybyla					     Ernie Gonzalez
Board President					     Executive Director



Our Purpose, Mission & VisionOur Purpose, Mission & Vision
LARC ensures that individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities 
can live a quality and engaging life by participating as contributing members 
of their community.

LARC paves pathways through individualized supports and services so people 
with intellectual and developmental disabilities can experience a self-directed 
lifestyle.

LARC envisions an inclusive society that embraces the individuality of each 
person with intellectual and developmental disabilities.

Purpose:Purpose:

Mission:Mission:

Vision:Vision:

Our ValuesOur Values
LARC provides self-directed supports that help individuals understand their 

choices so they can make informed decisions about their own lives. 

LARC cultivates accessibility within the community so that individuals can 

develop meaningful connections, and communities become more inclusive.

LARC believes that creating a more diverse and accepting community, requires 

partnerships and teamwork.  A collaborative mix of voices leads to better 

discussions, decisions, and outcomes for all.

LARC empathizes with individuals we support and their families, and values 

how they think and feel.

LARC recognizes the worth of each person; treating them and their choices 

with respect, honor, and fairness.

LARC celebrates, respects, and embraces the differences among us because 

these differences strengthen and define us.

LARC believes that an emphasis on innovation, increasing knowledge, and 

promoting self-discovery leads to greater independence for individuals.

Advocacy:Advocacy:

Belonging:Belonging:

Collaboration:Collaboration:

Compassion:Compassion:

Dignity:Dignity:

Diversity:Diversity:

Excellence:Excellence:



Client DemographcsClient Demographcs
Age 21-30:	 6 
Age 31-45:	 17
Age 46-64:	 38
Age 65+	 11 Caucasian:	 40 

African American:	 28
Hispanic:	 3 
Other:	 1

Beecher
Blue Island

Calumet City
Chicago

Chicago Heights
Country Club Hills

Crestwood
Crete

Flossmoor
Glenwood

Harvey

Hazel Crest
Lansing

Lynwood
Markham

Midlothian
Oak Park

Park Forest
Phoenix

South Holland
Steger

Thornton

Communities ServedCommunities Served

Board of DirectorsBoard of Directors
President:

Linda Przybyla

Vice President:
Thomas Cornwell

Secretary:
Carol Szymanski

Treasurer:
Robert Lauer

Ralph Flores

Maureen Grady-Perovich

Kristen Hill

Edwin Lugowski

Fred Rather

Lynda Torres

Officers: Directors:

Male:	 38 
Female:	 34



FY 22 Financial SummaryFY 22 Financial Summary
Support & Revenue:  $4,152,518 

DHS:	 81%

Social Security:	 11%

Misc. Revenue:	 3%

Interest/Dividends:	 2%

Contributions:	 1%

Special Events:	 1%

Contracts:	 <1%

United Way:	 <1%

Expenses:  $3,950,913

Residential Services:	  46% 

Day Services:	  22% 

Senior Services:	  19% 

General & Admin:	  10% 

Fundraising:	  2% 

Janitorial Services:	  1% 



On July 6, after 15 long and challenging months, LARC was excited to welcome everyone back 
to traditional Community Day Services (CDS).  In accordance with guidance from the Illinois 
Department of Human Services (DHS), The Illinois Department of Public Health (DPH), as well 
as the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), LARC launched a modified plan for reopening to 
ensure the health and safety of its clients and staff.

The reopening plan included curricula with meaningful programs 5 days per week, for 5.5 
hours per day.  We also developed written safety protocols for all clients, staff, and guests. 
Programming, lunch activities, and community outings were in smaller group settings.  Arrival 
and departure locations were modified according to groups, which helped us to maintain the 
recommended social distancing protocols. During this reopening, we also resumed one of our 
Janitorial contracts, and we welcomed back some of our crew members.

Throughout the summer, we began to increase our participation in safe activities in the 
community, in both CDS and CILA.  Some favorites were watching the Rail Cats baseball games 
and the Wednesday night concerts in Fox Pointe, a beautiful new entertainment venue with a 
band shell in downtown Lansing.

As we approached the fall, LARC began to develop its new Memorial Garden, and the committee 
met for the first time to begin discussions regarding its location, fundraising ideas, and 
implementation.  The concept for the Memorial Garden began months earlier, as we lost five 
of our clients and one of our board members during the first year of COVID.  Later, we learned 
that our Memorial Garden’s development would be adopted by Diane Lund and volunteers 
from the Lansing Garden Club. 

In August, we completed renovations at CILA 1.  Renovations included paint, and new flooring 
throughout.  Each individual chose the color for their room and participated in the selection 
and purchasing of the room décor accessories. To ensure there was no disruption, residents 
relocated while construction was underway.  

Also in August, we were pleased to have held a safe and successful Golf Outing, which raised 
$18,138.  We also resumed our contract with the Village of Lansing, and our crew members 
began cleaning Ridge Road again.

LARC celebrated our Direct Service Persons in September, as we do each year during DSP 
Appreciation Week.  All our DSP and QIDP staff received a LARC tote bag with goodies and 
gas cards in appreciation for their outstanding efforts during the pandemic. Additionally, a 
new compensation package for DSPs and other front-line staff was announced.  This package 
included an incentive pay program to help fill open shifts resulting from the DSP staffing crisis 
and other risk mitigation strategies.  The incentive pay program was met with positive results.

FY 22 HighlightsFY 22 Highlights



FY 22 HighlightsFY 22 Highlights
As we progressed through the fall, we implemented renovations at CILA 4 and 5.  The scope was 
the same as it was for CILA 1.  Our seniors especially enjoyed the new vinyl flooring throughout 
the home, as the carpeted areas were creating interference with their walkers.  The Parents & 
Friends of LARC committee, in partnership with Pete’s Fresh Market, helped us to celebrate 
Halloween with a special luncheon.  We held our Annual Fall Feast as a carryout fundraiser, in 
partnership with Glenwood Oaks Restaurant, and raised $2,037.

In November, as we approached the holidays, our clients began experiencing a sense of 
nostalgia as many do, especially those spending time with their families.  CDS celebrated 
thanksgiving with a hot turkey lunch. Phase 1 of our parking lot asphalt project was completed.  
Our CDS program began to re-purpose some of its warehouse space for programming, and 
Giving Tuesday raised $11,817.

Due to a positive Covid test in mid-December, we decided to close CDS for three weeks, and 
through the holidays.  We reopened on January 10.  Shortly thereafter, due to the apparent 
spike in positive cases, our Board of Directors determined it was best to reschedule our Annual 
Appreciation Dinner, usually held in April, to October 7.

As we began the New Year, we were quite fortunate to have received donations totaling 
$27,116 through the efforts of our Annual Appeal. We also received six interactive whiteboards, 
manufactured by Promethean, courtesy of Milford Township High School District 233.

Our annual CDS Holiday celebration was rescheduled for February.  In addition to our traditional 
luncheon and gift exchange, our CDS clients all enjoyed the entertainment provided by the 
John Measner Magic Show.  We implemented a new curriculum titled, Health Matters, which 
was made possible through a grant from the University of Illinois at Chicago, Department of 
Disability and Human Development.

Also in February, our Board of Directors and Executive Staff held several virtual and in-person 
Strategic Planning sessions to discuss how upcoming rules and guidelines through the Centers 
for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) will affect how CDS will operate.

During March and April, LARC began re-writing and implementing policies to meet these CMS 
requirements.  In addition, conditions for COVID were showing signs of improvement, and 
there were fewer shifts to cover.  As a result, LARC ended its incentive pay program.

In May, our Board of Directors and Executive Staff reconvened its Strategic Planning sessions 
to discuss and redefine its purpose, mission, vision, and core values.  We shared our new vision 
for LARC with our Membership during their Annual Meeting on May 23.

As our Fiscal Year came to a close, our CDS clients were introduced to new volunteer opportunities 
at Paws Resale Shop in Highland and Hearts in Motion in St. John.  Our memorial garden came 
to fruition, as volunteers from The Lansing Garden club planted over 34 native species of 
plants, 18 bushes, and 1 tree.  The committee developed a program to sell Memorial Pavers 
to those who wish to honor someone special.  An unveiling of the Memorial Garden would be 
held in the early summer of 2023.  LARC held its first Wine Tasting at Pour on Roy on June 27 
and raised $3,646 from donations, sponsors, and wine sales.



FY 22 DonorsFY 22 Donors
A.T. Business Solutions

Mr. Norman Abbott
Abbott’s Printing

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Abercrombie
Mr. Charles Alexander
Mrs. Elizabeth Alitto
Ms. Roxanne Allen

Amazon Smile
Mrs. Arlene Amendola

Mrs. Joan Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Arduino

Asian Funeral Services
Assured Partners

Ms. Annmarie Aud
Ms. Jennifer Avenatti

Ms. Linda Babick
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Barks

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brian Benko
Mr. Martes Benne

Mr. and Mrs. Norman Bergeron
Ms. Joan Blanchette

Mrs. Donna Blandford
Ms. Lisa Blankenberger

Mr. and Mrs. John Blasko
Ms. Janet Bockel

Mr. and Mrs. John Boehm
Mr. and Mrs. David Bogdan

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Borkowski
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Boudreau
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Brink

Ms. Kathy Brown
Buchertech

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Buffano
Mr. John Bush

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bush
Mr. and Mrs. Randall Buteyn
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Cahill

Calumet City Lions
Calumet City Plumbing

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Canady
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Cannek

Ms. Mary Kay Cannek
Carollo and Associates

Ms. Tanya Carter
Ms. Marie Cassidy

Ms. Kelly Christie
Ms. Vinnie Cink

Ms. Christa Cochran
Mr. John Considine
Ms. Cynthia Cope
Mr. Don Copple

Mr. Charles Copple
Mr. Thomas Cornwell

County of Cook
Ms. Juanita Cristan
Ms. Beverly Croak

Ms. Karen Cromwell
Ms. Bonnie Cuthbert
Mr. Samuel Cutrara

De Mari Salon
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony DeLaurentis

Ms. Cindy DeYoung
Ms. Sharon Doughney

Dr. and Mrs. Dale Downs
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Drewno

Ms. Susan Dritz
Ms. Anna Duesing

Ms. Brenda Dulaney-Morrison
Duneland Materials

Dyjak, Marquardt & Associates
Mr. Gene Eenigenburg

Mr. Richard Eenigenburg
Mr. Kenneth Eggebrecht

Ms. Pam Eggebrecht
Ms. Teresa Embry

Mrs. Joyce Eubanks
Evers Realty

Exelon Corporation
Ms. Sherry Fanelli
Ms. Michelle Fey

First Savings Bank of Hegewisch
Mr. Eric Fish

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Fish
Mr. and Mrs. James Fleischman

Ms. Cindy Franco-Lenahan
Ms. Pamela Franker

Mr. Bruce Fredbloom
Mr. and Mrs. James Friesema

Mr. Jeff Gajewski
Ms. Diane Garner

Ms. Hailey Gass
Ms. Gail Geiger

Ms. Karen Geulen
Mr. Al Giertych

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Gist
Ms. Patricia Giuseffi-Davis

Mr. Ernie Gonzalez
Ms. Martha Gonzalez

Ms. Holly Griffin
Ms. Patricia Grzybowski

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Guzik
Mr. Frances Halbert
Hallow Homes Corp.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Hansen
Ms. Carole Hardin
Mr. Adam Hayden
HCA Healthcare
Ms. Anna Hickey
Ms. Kristen Hill

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Hillegonds
Ms. Mildred Hillegonds

Mr. Joseph Hofferth
Mr. Nick Hoffman

Mr. Robert Holmberg
Mr. and Mrs. Ned Horney

Mr. Mitchell Houston
HPI Solutions

Ms. Barbara Huttle
HVAC Masters, Inc.

Ms. Mary Hynes
Illinois Tool Works

Jim Hanink Body Shop
JMA Architects

Mr. Joseph Joniec
Ms. Maria Jugin
Ms. Kathy Kakol

Ms. Janet Kaminski
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Kasper

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Kasper
Ms. Katie Keilman
Ms. Geralyn Kelly

Mr. Richard Kessler
Mr. Donald Kirchhoff
Mr. Warren Klemme

Ms. Judy Kluth



FY 22 DonorsFY 22 Donors
KMK Heating

Knights of Columbus #10142
Knights of Columbus #3540

Mr. Dennis Knoerzer
Mr. Matt Kohut

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Kolczynski
Mr. Ralph Kompare

Ms. Mary Lou Konecki
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Kooy

Mr. Matthew Kopff
KP Snowplowing

L.A.C.E.
Mr. Richard Labarbara

Ms. Mary Lane
Ms. Marianne Langman

Ms. Mary Langmeyer
Lansing Copper Muggers

Lansing Education Association
Lansing Lions Club
Ms. Thelma Larsson

Mr. Jim Lauer
Ms. Palmira Lauer

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lauer
Mr. Thomas Lauer
Mr. Mark Lazart

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Leahy
Mr. Clement Lessner

Ms. Loretta Lindeman
Mr. Gregory Lindeman

Liska Management
Litchfield Cavo LLP

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Locke
Ms. June Longoria
Mr. William Lopez
Ms. Lori Lucente

Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Lugowski
Mr. and Mrs. James Luszyk

Mr. Henry Maglio
Ms. Doris Magnabosco

Mancino’s Pizza & Grinders
Mr. Tom Markovich

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Marturano
Mr. David Maslanka

Ms. Mary Mayer
Mr. David Mays

Ms. Bonnie McCarther
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas McCormick

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel McDevitt
Ms. Elaine McGrail
Ms. Ruth McIlreevy
Ms. Ivy McMurtrey
Ms. Rose Mecchia

Mrs. Dolores Mercier
Mr. Philip Meyer
Mr. Rick Michalak

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Michalak
Mr. Terry Miller

Mr. James Mommsen
Ms. Mary Moore
Ms. Kim Morley

Ms. Joyce Mulder
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mullins

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Nappi
Ms. Louise Narcisi

Ms. Sarai Nino
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Offer

Olthoff, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome O’Sullivan

Ms. Kerry Owens
Ms. Judith Pacanowski

Mr. Tom Panichi
Ms. Judy Pascanowski
Mr. Joseph Paszczyk
Mr. Robert Paszczyk

Mr. Daniel Pelc
Peoples Bank

Mr. and Mrs. Dominic Perozzi
Ms. Karen Perozzi

Ms. Judy Petrungaro
Phillips Chevrolet of Lansing

Mr. Stephen Pietras
Ms. Susan Pijarowski

Ms. Angela Pittman-Jackson
PM Roberts LLC

Ms. Carol Polewski
Ms. Donna Policicchio
Mr. Robert Pomorski
Ms. Linda Przybyla
Mr. Robert Przybyla

Puntillo & Crane Orthodontics

Ms. Judy Radzinski
Mr. Felipe Ramirez

Rapid Pest Solutions
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Rather
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Reed

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Reitz
Ms. Christina Richardson

Ridge Animal Clinic
Ms. Sue Rodzen
Ms. Jane Roseen

Ms. Robyn Roundtree
Ms. Rose Ruedi

Ms. Mary Agnes Ryband
SAL Squadron #697
Dr. Jeffery Sarbieski
Ms. Claire Scardine
Mr. Thomas Schell

Schepel Buick-GMC
Ms. Deborah Schmidt
Schoop’s Hamburgers

Schroeder-Lauer Funeral Home
Mr. Bob Schug

Scott R. Wheaton & Assoc.
Mr. Thomas Scully

Mr. and Mrs. David See
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Sepeczi

Shanahan Insurance
Mr. David Siciarz
Mr. John Siegal

Ms. Carol Skorpinski
Mr. Craig Slosson

Mr. and Mrs. Antonio Smith
Ms. Cheryl Sorrels
Mr. Eric Spomar

Dr. and Mrs. Prasit Sri
St. Bonaventure Fraternity
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Stamper

Mrs. Marilyn Standerski
Stanfa, Inc.

Stardust Bowl, Inc.
Ms. Kirstin Stellfox
Strack and Van Til

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Styler
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Swedler

Mr. Jim Sweeney



FY 22 DonorsFY 22 Donors

In Loving MemoryIn Loving Memory

Ms. Victoria Szewzcyk
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Szpajer

Ms. Carol Szymanski
Dr. and Mrs. Napoleon Tabion
The Daniel E. Ketchmark Trust

Lansing Chamber of Commerce
The Lawn Guy
The Organizers

Thornton Township
Mr. James Thorstad

Ms. Amy Todd
Mr. and Mrs. George Tomak

Tornado’s, Inc.
Mr. David Torres
Ms. Laura Torres

Ms. Lynda Torres
Ms. Stella Torres

Mr. and Mrs. John Ulaszek
Mr. Richard Vadinsky

Valvoline, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Vik
Ms. Sharon Wachholz
Walter Schultz Agency
Walt’s Food Centers

Ms. Patty Weber-Boyd
Ms. Donna Weidenfeller
Mr. Matthew Wellever

Mr. Eric Westerhoff
Mr. Don Whittemore, Sr.

Mr. David Wilford

Mr. Norbert Wilkening
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Wilkins

Ms. Norine Winder-Kmiecik
Wintrust Financial Corp.

Ms. Judy Wohadlo
Mr. Gregory Wojcik
Mr. Samuel Yacono
Ms. Anne Zatorski

Ms. Juanita Zavesky
Ms. Paula Zelanik

Mr. and Mrs. Cedomir Zlatic
Mr. Rich Zondor

Mrs. Carol Zwierzynski

We are very grateful to all the individuals and businesses who made contributions in 
memory of the following individuals during this past fiscal year.



Save these Dates!Save these Dates!
April 18, 2023:		  Annual Membership Meeting
					     Lansing Campus
					     6:00 PM

August 4, 2023:		  Annual Golf Outing
					     Lincolnshire Country Club
					     11:00 AM

October 6, 2023:		 Annual Appreciation Dinner
					     Serbian Social Center
					     6:00 PM



Visit LARC on the WebVisit LARC on the Web
www.larclansing.comwww.larclansing.com

LARCinLansing

LARCinLansing

LARCLansing

LARCinLansing


